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152. 
Mr M F Cassim to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether his department will develop a policy giving priority to the installation of water-saving toilets in homes; if not, why not; if so, (a) what are the envisaged time frames and (b) what are the further relevant details?
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REPLY:

When the Compulsory National Standards in terms of section 9(1) of the Water Services Act, 1997 (Act 108 of 1997) were first drafted, the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry proposed regulations prohibiting the installation of any toilet which is not water saving and specified a maximum of six litres per flush versus the current nine litres.  This proposed regulation was withdrawn after consultations with the various water services institutions and stakeholders for the following reasons: 

· The Department should not set technical standards, since this is the responsibility of the South African Bureau of Standards; and

· any regulations influencing the behaviour of consumers should be left to the jurisdiction of each local authority, which can promulgate such regulations under their own by-laws.

My Department believes that this is an important water saving measure and will be revisiting the inclusion of an appropriate regulation when the compulsory National Standards in terms of section 9(1) of the Water Services Act, 1997 is reviewed.

